Weston Youth Lacrosse and the Overscheduled Player

In recent years, WYL has seen a growing number of overscheduled players. Some players are involved in 3 or more sports during the spring season in addition to their school work and other additional extracurricular activities. As a result, we have more players who have overuse type injuries, who are exhausted when they arrive at practices and games, and who come to practices and games with little time for warm-up because they have rushed to the field from a prior event. Many youth sports seasons now overlap and run into each other with no break. A number of sports at the youth level have become year-round or close to year-round activities. WYL feels strongly that it is important for a player’s physical and mental well-being that they have downtime.

WYL requires players to attend at least one of two practices each week. If players miss more than one practice a week, it will limit their playing time in games at the discretion of the team coach. This requirement is to provide fairness to players who regularly attend practices. Players who do not regularly attend practice then lag behind others in lacrosse skill development and miss important individual and team lacrosse concepts introduced by our coaches during the season. This not only negatively affects a player, but also negatively impacts his/her team. Players can’t count on their teammate to be there at practices and games. Coaches also are affected because it is difficult to plan practices, count on full rosters for games, and instill many life lessons such as commitment and teamwork. If a player's absence becomes chronic, it may be in the best interest of the team and the player for the player to withdraw from Weston Youth Lacrosse.
Therefore, WYL urges parents and players to pause before registering for the upcoming season. Please review your player’s spring schedule and his/her commitments and make sure that your player can attend the majority of the games and the required minimum of one practice per week. The boys and girls practice schedule is outlined on www.westonyouthlacrosse.com under Practice/Game Info. We would be happy to discuss further the WYL player attendance requirements and expectations with parents as necessary prior to registration. 

As always, WYL appreciates the support from our parents and realizes that overscheduling has become an issue with many families, but we want to help you understand its impact on the player, his/her team, and the commitment that WYL asks of each player.

Sincerely,

Weston Youth Lacrosse Board

